Collection Development Meeting Notes – 8/1/12

2:00pm

Attended:
Jane

Peggy

Frank

Bill

Tim

Cindy

Dr. Pendleton

Laura

It had been decided that this meeting would be to review our Unit Plan.
I. Unit Plan:

Bill reviewed:

1. Task Summary was developed and placed in the documents in the Unit Plan, Bill will develop a checklist  for the librarians.
2. Collection Development Narrative: everyone can look at it, hard copy or online if they like (need passwords), Jane did a great job writing it; not embedded yet, the purpose of this document is to  provide perspective – this year’s plan and how it fits with our overall collection management strategy and philosophy. 
3. Timeline is finalized (go, Steven), needs to be embedded
4. Actual Unit Plan: Bill really likes the Outcome and the Assessment Methods (we will use CCLA reports; Steven put together the stats and wrote up an explanation of the methodology)

Bill plans to document everything as we go from here on out.

· there are still things that need to go onto the document manager

· reviewed, and if we have anything to put in, tell Bill.

Bill passed around a generic checklist for the librarians to use (for their assigned areas?).  Frank, Jane, and Peggy vocally like it.  It’s good for showing what work we’ve done.

Discussion of what everyone has done so far:

Jane:

· worked with optician and physical therapy assistant programs—there aren’t ESC programs, they’re dual students.  The holdings are good, overall, but we have no textbooks, and those would be good.  The programs don’t have extra texts, though, and everyone agrees we shouldn’t buy texts for these programs as they’re peripheral.
· Prof.McCoy  never got back to her after trying many times.
· She found serials with dated titles, spoke to Cindy.  Cindy spoke to Dr. McNulty, who will be getting her more info when Howard gets back next week.

· Cindy got ahold of JAMA—new issues can be accessed online as a promotion to get you to buy the whole thing.  We can ILL it, says Frank, so we don’t think we need it.

· Jane wants to move onto Q, science and math.  We may be able to do more classification this year, depending on how said year goes.

· Tim says we can use this year as a “test” year, and then see what we can do to plan for next year (if we do Q and R, etc.)

· Bill feels this is good, and we should keep weeding (Jill has an excellent eye for what needs weeding)

· Tim would like the group to consider a weeding schedule—should we have one how would we want to set it up?  Tim said he’d be willing to set it up.

· Peggy thinks summer is a better time, and maybe ends of the semesters, because it’s slower then.

· Bill suggested a day at the end of summer that is devoted to everyone weeding shelves.  Frank needs to be around when we weed Reference books.

· Tim suggested notes to tell one another where the weeding has been done.

· Tim asked everyone to think about it, send suggestions about it to him, and we can work it out at the next meeting.

· Overall, the collection is really tight/unbalanced.

· Jane suggested that Jill should help Tim determine where to weed.

· Peggy suggested maybe Jill can get with Cindy on what’s been ordered and what areas are tight (and, Laura assumes, could be weeded before the books arrive?)

· Cindy says we are caught up on kids’ books, and they won’t be ordering as many PZs in future.

· Bill feels we need more new titles in Q: General chemistry, biology, and astronomy.  We should also look at course syllabi to help determine ordering.

Frank:

· Has all of his information (faculty, course syllabi, etc) in a file and is waiting for people to get back to him.

We digressed into a discussion of when Convocation/duty days are, so the librarians can be here and can be in Division meetings, etc.  In the end, we don’t know yet.
Cindy:

· Spoke to Allied Heath at the beginning of summer, ordered some titles for them; they liked the video package she found.  They’re still in flux, and she’s hoping for more info in the fall.
· Paralegal: trimmed things out, got rid of West, so that’s $1,000 less than the prior year.

· Working on Lexis/Nexis database to replace legal forms

· Southeast Transactions (?) was canceled

Tim:

· Fire science:  has all his data in a folder and is waiting to hear back/track down Dennis Desanto (?); Tim left him a message earlier in the summer.

Bill:

· Nursing: met with 3 coordinators a month ago

· Was put on schedule to talk to the faculty

· Is going to have coffee with Dr. McNulty tomorrow

· Going over syllabi

· Waiting to hear from people (this was a theme)

Frank mentioned he wishes we could get a list of new faculty.

Bill says to keep moving, work on the checklist, keep moving forward.

Dr. Pendleton took a minute to say that Bill is doing a great job.  Everyone concurred.  Bill was self-deprecating.

II. Anatomical Models
Peggy said that we want to advertise the models to the students:

· Bookmarks in the Division offices

· Signs for Bob Clemens to put up in student areas

· Ashley will be taking some photos for this  (and here is where it got interesting) …

· Frank feels we don’t do ourselves favors by using photos of the models in odd positions.

· Peggy feels this is more eye-catching
· Cindy points out that we do want to be respectful of the models and not treat them as toys

· Jane agrees

· Dr. Pendleton declined to comment.

· Bill says that it’s time for this to stop.

· At this point, the discussion had drifted a bit from promotional photos.

· Cindy suggested we stage photos of students using the models.

· Peggy agrees with Cindy, and will handle it.

Regarding Bob Clemens (Laura is assuming that we’re talking about him sending stuff over to us for the students?):

· Peggy will contact him every 3 ½ months to see what he’s sending over for the students,

· Bill wants her to either copy the emails to him or document them for him.
Bill said we’d add the promotional materials for the models to the Document Manager -
· Jane suggested doing the same sort of promotional push when we launch the new research tutorial.

· Frank asked when that would be

· Tim explained that he just got the software for making videos (Camptasia?) 5 hours previous, so that is TBD.

· He and Arenthia have outlined, created the PDFs, all that’s left are the videos.

· Videos will be short, 1-2 minute clips on research, which can be put together into an in-depth 20 minute video, so you can pick and choose or watch the whole thing.
· Cindy refuses to narrate

· Frank is happy about the new tech

· Bill calls himself a dinosaur

· Frank (I think?) says we need to embed these videos in the eLearning modules, etc.

· We will need to publish these videos to something like a YouTube channel as part of finishing them, so Tim suggested a dummy YouTube channel for the library, which would make for easy linking later.

· Frank suggested iTunes U as well

· Melissa Rizuto wants to link to the video we already have.

Bill asked if there was anything else:

· Cindy mentioned Films on Demand has TED talks now.

· Bill reminded everyone that he’s having coffee with Dr. McNulty tomorrow, so let him know if we have nursing questions.
The next meeting will be in two weeks.

Meeting adjourned at 3:30pm.
